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I. General suggestions, requests for faculty letter-writers and others: 
· Please pay attention to deadlines.  There were NO promotion dossiers complete when we started the fall semester!  Even though we only had three cases, this made it very hard to set up a meeting schedule that allowed us to meet the deadlines required by the administration.  That said, this year’s overall TPC caseload is considerably smaller than it was last year, so our schedule is less tight than it was.  If there is really a good reason for you to fail to meet a deadline, we can work with you, but we need to know what is up so that we can plan our schedule.  Please, if you can’t make a deadline, contact Paula Turner to work out a more realistic timeframe and then stick to it.   Just so you know, the schedule for pre-tenure reviews will be somewhat tighter than the schedule for tenure reviews because of the shorter timeline, but it will still be more flexible than last year’s schedule. 
· Electronic copies of your letters should be submitted to Amy Quinlivan, along with a signed, hard copy.  Word documents, please.  No letters in pdf format;  it you have to submit a pdf, at least submit an alternate copy in plain text. (This is for “note-taking,” formatting issues are unimportant.)
· TPC always refers to candidates as Professor LASTNAME.  It makes our letter less awkward if faculty letter-writers do the same. 
· TPC does not have access to previous letters written for reviews or other purposes.  In addition to letters written for the current review, we have access only to the final summary letter relevant to the review immediately previous to the current.  Please do NOT refer us to something you wrote in a previous letter.  It is fine to quote (even large sections) from a previous letter, as long as the older information is brought up to date with current information. 
· Even if you think your colleague’s case is easy and obvious, remember that TPC does not have the knowledge you have about your colleague. (and even if we do, we cannot use any information that is not explicitly laid out in the dossier.) You must write a convincing letter that makes the case for or against promotion or tenure or reappointment.    
· Please address the information in the course evaluations explicitly in your letters.  Disciplinary contexts and/or special circumstances pertaining to a particular course are very important and are unknown to members of TPC.  (It would be fine for this to be addressed, for instance, in the department letter.)
· Please discuss the faculty member’s scholarship explicitly and directly. The prospectus should explain the nature of that candidate’s scholarly work.  This helps TPC know how the candidate thinks about that work.  But TPC also needs to know how colleagues in the department see the scholarship in terms of its significance for the discipline and its role in the candidate’s overall professional engagement. 
II. Regarding the department letter:  Chairs:  If you have a candidate who is up for tenure and you don’t already have date set for the departmental meeting, you are behind! Your colleagues need to be able to plan their class visits and examination of other information around the departmental meeting.  So you must let them know in advance when you plan to hold it.  Don’t forget to give yourself time to write the letter and then get everyone to read, make suggestions and sign off on it before the deadline.  In my experience this takes at least a week.  
· All participating faculty members should sign the letter.  Thus all faculty members in the department must feel that their view is being represented by the letter.   If the department cannot reach a consensus, it is fine for the department letter to represent a minority view or a variety of views. 
· At the same time, it is important for the department letter not just to be a précis of the individual faculty letters and/or opinions.  It represents a corporate departmental view, based on a discussion, of how well the candidate is doing in meeting the College’s criteria in the areas of teaching excellence, scholarly or artistic engagement, and collegiate citizenship. (Under no circumstances should the chair just ask individual faculty for written input from which to construct a department letter!!!!!)
· In the section on Scholarship, please make sure at least some of the members of your review team are reading the scholarship and evaluating it.  A regurgitation of the CV does TPC very little good.  
· Since there is now no outside letter on collegiate citizenship, service beyond the department is frequently given short shrift in dossiers.  It is important that the department not ignore the candidate’s service beyond the department.  If members of the department are not already familiar with the candidate’s contributions to faculty governance, it would also be helpful if someone in the department were to get in touch with one or more faculty members that are familiar with the candidate’s service to the college so that this can service be considered by the department in its overall assessment of the faculty member’s collegiate contributions.   

